

The Ambleside Centre
Ambleside Close
Woodley
Berks
RG5 4JJ

Head Teacher: Kerrie Clifford 0118 377 6444 office@ambleside.wokingham.sch.uk

Privacy Notice for School Governors

May 2018

This document provides insight into how information about school governors is used in our school.

The information that we collect, process, hold and share includes:

- Name, contact details, type of governor and term of office
- Business and Financial Interests, including relationships with staff members in school
- Governance roles in other schools
- Attendance at meetings and training sessions
- Bank details (where required for payment of expenses)
- CCTV images

Why we collect and use this information

We use governor data to comply with the requirement to inform parents as well as the DfE and Local Authority.

The lawful basis on which we process this information

We process this information in meet our legal obligation to comply with the School Governance (Constitution) (England) Regulations 2012.

Collecting this information

Whilst the majority of information you provide to us is mandatory, some of it may be provided to us on a voluntary basis. In order to comply with data protection legislation, we will inform you whether you are required to provide certain information to us or if you have a choice.

Storing this information

We hold data on local computer systems, as well as on paper. There are strict controls on who can see your information. We will hold data for a long as necessary in line with our retention schedule, after which the information will be securely destroyed.

Who we share this information with and why

We publish some of this information on our website and routinely share some of it with our Local Authority and the DfE as required, e.g. for data returns. We do not share information about school governors with anyone else without consent unless the law









and our policies allow us to do so. To find out more about the data collection requirements placed on us by the DfE including the data that we share with them, go to https://www.gov.uk/education/data-collection-and-censuses-for-schools.

Requesting access to your personal data

Under data protection legislation, you have the right to request access to information about you that we hold. To make a request for your personal information, please contact the school using the details at the end of this document.

You also have the right to:

- object to processing of personal data that is likely to cause, or is causing, damage or distress
- prevent processing for the purpose of direct marketing
- object to decisions being taken by automated means
- in certain circumstances, have inaccurate personal data rectified, blocked, erased or destroyed; and
- claim compensation for damages caused by a breach of the Data Protection regulations

If you have a concern about the way we are collecting or using your personal data, we ask that you raise your concern with us in the first instance. Alternatively, you can contact the Information Commissioner's Office at https://ico.org.uk/concerns/

If you would like more information about the information that Wokingham Local Authority holds about you, please contact: Data Protection Officer, Wokingham Borough Council, Shute End, Wokingham RG40 1WH. More information and an online form are available via this link: http://www.wokingham.gov.uk/council-and-meetings/information-and-data-protection/

Further information

If you would like to discuss anything in this privacy notice, please contact our Data Protection Officer at dpo@ambleside.wokingham.sch.uk or ask for the DPO at Reception.





